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HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINUTES 17 JUNE 2013
Chaired by Mike Ward (MW)
Minutes taken by John Thompson (JT)
Meeting commenced at 7.45pm and ended at 9.30pm

Brief Welcome from the Chairman – who thanked the Committee for their efforts over the past 12 months and mentioned the sad passing of the immediate past President of the Association, Robin Glanfield.

Attendees : Alton, Andover, Basingstoke, Bournemouth, City of Portsmouth, Eastleigh Ladies, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gosport Borough, Hamble, Haslemere, Havant, Isle of Wight, IBM Nomads, New Milton, Petersfield, Poole, Portstmouth and Southsea, Romsey, Southampton University, Swanage and Wareham, Tullett Islanders, Trojans, United Services, West Meon, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester, Yateley, the CDA.
In Attendance : The County Administrator, South Junior Chair, EH (Lucy Moore), Woking, HHUA and the Daily Echo (Mike Vimpany).

Apologies: Hampshire Police, Salisbury, Southampton, Waterside, University of Portsmouth
Minutes of 2012 AGM : 

The Minutes were approved without any amendments.

Matters arising: 

None

Hampshire County Administrator (HCA):

The Chairman noted that the HCA was paid for by the association and was originally Lia Waine, who was then replaced by Tex Lane.  The scope of the role had been reduced during the year, and the payment matched this.  Although the role had not been formalised by contract yet, it was proposed to continue with it as counties were finding it almost impossible to operate without paid assistance.  There were no comments from the floor.
Treasurer’s Report:

Written report circulated in advance.  Richard Wood (RW) had nothing to add to his report and circulated scrutinised accounts.   The report was adopted.
Affiliation and competition fees for season 2013/14
It was proposed that all fees should remain unchanged due to the income received from other sources that offset the need to increase them.  It was noted that HWHL were the largest user of HCA resources and that their fees may need to increase to reflect this.  Schools affiliation fees would also be looked at in due course.  The level of fees was proposed by the Vice Chairman (Frankie Tierney - FT), Seconded by Tullett Islanders (Ady Green - AG) and carried nem con
Appointment of Scrutineer:  

It was proposed that Hicks UK Ltd would be invited to act as Scrutineers of the accounts again.  Proposed by the President (Michael Harvey - MH), Seconded by the Vice Chairman and carried nem con.
Reports:

EH: The Chairman made a brief report on the activities of EH in which he mentioned the change in President and Vice President and in our relationship manager.  The profile of the sport had been increased and the sport was semi self-financing.  He commended our current Relationship Manager, Lucy Moore (LM) on her support of local Clubs. 
SCHA: Frankie Tierney (FT) reported that the SCHA continues to focus mainly on the Single System and that this would be divested to Youth Committees in future.  Help was needed to run them.

Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.

The President (and Acting Knockout secretary), noted the good weather on Hampshire day and congratulated Fareham on winning the Men’s Cup, Southampton on wining the Ladies’ and Havant on winning the Men’s Plate following their first round defeat.
Discipline: Written report circulated in advance. 

Chris Bond (CB) thanked Clubs for the reduced number of incidents, he confirmed Hampshire was still the top in the South.  There were no objections to an offence off verbal abuse towards an umpire would continue to carry a suspension that is unlikely to be shorter than 30 days.
Schools & Youth : Written report circulated in advance.  Koo Janzen (KJ) noted that one Club had almost failed to enter competitions in 2012/13 due to having not updated their Primary Junior Contact and commended Clubs to ensure they’d done the same.

Umpires: Written report circulated in advance.  The President thanked the Umpires’ Rep, Ady Green (AG), and the HHUA Chairman (RW) and President (John Gawley).  AG thanked David Boyle for dealing with appointments, but had nothing else to add.
Website: Written report circulated in advance.  RW invited feedback from Clubs on updates to the website.  He noted that entries for Cup competitions would now be through the website.  The Chairman suggested that the website be the best in the South and possibly the whole country.
County Administrator: The former (Lia Waine - LW) and present (Tex Lane - TL) County Administrators gave a brief overview of their work.  TL stated that although the County ran 137 competitions, there were none for adult Mixed or Men’s Masters hockey and this is something that should be considered.  The County was always interested in innovative ideas for new competitions.
Leagues:

Indoor: LW stated that the League had gone well with a successful final’s night in March.  Entries for next season will be via the website, but if any Club wished to enter the Women’s division that they should contact TL.  The Chairman stated he believed we operated the only full league in the South.
HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  TL noted that the League now had the most teams ever and due to this the bottom three divisions had 12 teams each, resulting in the 6th team in Division 6 being promoted.  This avoided there being 11 teams in a Division.
Mens Seniors (Div 1-4): Written report circulated in advance.  Discussed during the South League AGM held within the HHA AGM.

Mens Open League (Div 5 onwards): Written report circulated in advance.  The Chairman commended Kevin Snewing (KS) on the work he did in support of the League from Devon.  JT noted that from next season ALL results needed to be posted via the website.  Petersfield remarked that they were concerned that Division 5 only contained 10 teams and were trying to contact KS to discuss.  The Chairman noted that Leagues were still draft at present.
Election of Officers:

President :  Michael Harvey was proposed as President by the Vice Chairman and Seconded by the HHUA President, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.

Chairman:   Mike Ward was proposed as Chairman, by the President and Seconded by Tullett Islanders, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.
The Chairman proposed that the other Officers and members of the Council as advised in the calling notice and Agenda of the AGM be elected en bloc.  This was agreed by the floor nem con.
Officers:

Vice Chair:   FT
Treasurer:    RW

Secretary:    JT
Election of Council:

See above.

It was noted that Steve Downham may be willing to stand again as deputy CDA but that would depend on circumstances.  [Postscript – now agreed].
The Chairman invited anyone wishing to take up the vacancy as a non-portfolio member to contact him to discuss this opportunity.
Election of Vice Presidents: 

The President made no new recommendations for Vice Presidency.
Constitutional Changes: 

The Chairman noted that there were none proposed, however, it had been agreed that the Schools and Youth and Single System administration be separated and should be advised to Clubs.  Single System administration now operates as a Sub-committee responsible to the County Committee with its own Treasurer and accounts and with the President checking those accounts.  KJ stated that this move was to try to allow more funds to be directed at development activities.
Hampshire Knockout Cup Format:

The President noted that numbers competing continued to reduce and had proposed within his report a new format for the Men’s Cup that might improve matters.  This included a group stage played in September, and quarter and semi-finals on one day in April.  Questions were raised over participation of University sides and of National League Clubs and on dates for the competition but in general there was a consensus that this was a good idea.  It was agreed to go forward with this approach and that the President would contact Clubs with more details forthwith.
(South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :

The Chairman explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.  

Over and above this he congratulated Romsey on another promotion, and it was confirmed by the Club that this was their 8th in 10 years.  The Chairman also confirmed fixtures would be out shortly and that they would start on 5th October (not as previously advertised on 28th September due to an EH administrative error).
There were no questions on this report.)
England Hockey: 

LM the Hampshire and BBO Relationship Manager made a brief report.  She congratulated the Hampshire Single System as it was held in high regard by EH and in particular its attention to coach development was praised.  A review of the Single System processes was underway but the Single System would not be coming to an end.

She outlined the role of Relationship Manager and indicated it covered amongst other things conflict resolution and facility development.  She also noted that the Women’s World League was taking place in London in the week commencing 21st June.

She also noted that the Club’s First process was being revised and should be shorter when it is re-launched in September.  Club’s First accreditation is hockey’s kitemark scheme showing Clubs provide a safe environment for young people and once accredited Clubs were able to gain assistance in developing their workforce and in participating in grant processes.
Report from David Boyle DB, HHUA Appointments Secretary :

DB re-iterated the concerns he raised at the last AGM that Saturday umpire appointments are at risk due to a lack of numbers. HHUA appoints to 51 side and need more of the best umpires from Clubs to come into HHUA in order to service the Leagues and so they can pushed up the ranks if they are good enough and want to progress.  He requested that Clubs did not try to privately appoint HHUA members.
DB asked that ULO be aware of their responsibilities and to email confirmation of fixtures to the appointed umpires.  If possible all efforts should be made to prevent umpires travelling if matches are cancelled.
He noted that feedback was appreciated and this should be sent to:- feedback@hampshirehockeyassociation.co.uk. 

He also noted that Chichester 3s were now in Hampshire Division 2 and that it was possible that umpires would not be appointed to their home fixtures and that one would be required.  He also welcomed Portsmouth University to appointed umpires.

Southampton University asked if umpires for special events could be appointed.  DB confirmed that Kevin Tate should be contacted.

Tex Lane asked whether non-appointed fixtures late in a season that were ‘title deciders’ could be appointed.  DB stated this might be possible.

The HHUA rep to HHA stated that the proposed new format of the Hampshire Cup would be appointed to.

LW asked for clarification of which Sunday fixtures would require appointments and also asked if Clubs could ensure appointed teams where umpires were officiating in two fixtures could be at the same venue.
Finally, DB reminded clubs that lighting certificates needed to be confirmed to Mick Renfrey.

Club Announcements:

Trojans were pleased to confirm a grant from Sport England for relaying of their pitch and offered assistance to any Club in preparing a proposal for the same.
Haslemere announced they were starting a disabled hockey team and wanted assistance in establishing a small league and other Clubs should contact them  if they were interested in this.

Southampton University thanked their opponents, HHUA and the HHA Committee for their acknowledgement of the limited funds and facilities they had available for providing hospitality at their home matches.

IBM Nomads asked whether a list of Level 1 Umpiring candidates could be provided so they could offer them the opportunity of gaining experience.  RW stated that Chris Horton had this information.
AOB:

Trojans asked whether Council minutes would be published.  A brief discussion took place, and those present confirmed that they were in concurrence with this proposal.
Trojans also asked if the sponsorship received from Snows would be available for Clubs to utilise.  A number of suggestions were made for use of these funds including, funding the KO tournament, subsidising umpiring costs for clubs with limited funds, reducing junior affiliation fees and providing equipment for juniors.  The Chairman confirmed suggestions from Clubs would be considered by the Council once received.

The Vice Chairman reminded Clubs of the newly established South Women’s Masters League and that any new Clubs were welcome to join.  Up to three Clubs could combine to make up a team and anyone interested should contact her.

RW stated that at the EH meeting recently the responsibility of maintaining Level 1 umpires would be divested primarily to Clubs and that the nature of this change would be confirmed shortly.

Havant announced that they may need to request postponement of fixtures scheduled for September due to the large scale involvement of Club members elsewhere.  This was noted.
The Chairman thanked Fareham Hockey Club for hosting the AGM and closed the meeting at 9.30pm.
HHUA Hospitality Awards: 

John Gawley explained the nature of the awards and confirmed the results.

Men’s Hospitality Award: Fareham Hockey Club.  

Women’s Hospitality Award: Southampton Ladies’ Hockey Club – sadly Southampton were unable to accept the award on the night due to traffic congestion preventing their attendance at the meeting.
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